In compliance with the Freedom of Information Act, the news media and the public were notified of the time, date, and place along with a copy of the agenda of this meeting and a notice was posted on the outdoor bulletin board at the Batesburg-Leesville Town Hall and the Town's website no later than twenty-four hours prior to the meeting.

COUNCIL WORK SESSION

MARCH 31, 2021

The Council Work Session for the Town of Batesburg-Leesville, held in Building B of the Town Hall Complex, was called to order by Mayor Shull at 6:03 P. M. Members present were Mayor Shull, Council Member Etheredge, Gambrell, Cain, Lemon, Mitchell, Hall, Wise (arrived at 6:12 P. M.) and Council Member Prouse (arrived at 6:10 P. M.)

INVOCATION

The invocation was given by Council Member Gambrell.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag was led by Council Member Gambrell.

NEW BUSINESS

A. Discussion Related to Annual Action Items for Fiscal Year 2021/2022, American Rescue Plan Funds, and Possible Refinance of the 2015 Revenue Bond for Water/Sewer System Improvements

Town Manager Luckadoo presented a power point on the following:

- Projects underway and on going
- Staff recommended annual action items for fiscal year 2021/2022
- Recovery Act Funds and how it assists with our needs and fits into the annual action items
- Funding needed for wastewater treatment plant improvements
- Possible refinance of the 2015 Industrial Park Bond to include the wastewater treatment plant improvement funds needed for grant projects and possibly automated meter reading system.

Manager Luckadoo stated these topics really need to be discussed together as they may all possibly impact each other.

Council Work Session March 31, 2021 Page 2

A 5-minute recess was held.

Lengthy discussion was held on the refinancing of the 2015 Industrial Park Bond and what projects need to be included in the refinanced Bond.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Council Member Gambrell with a second by Council Member Etheredge to adjourn at 8:27 P. M. All members were in favor.

Approved this 12th day of April 2021.

Lancer D. Shull, Mayor

ATTEST:

Judy E. Edwards, Town Clerk